
Like that old don Williams song, we’ll be
living on Tulsa time for our 2011
heartland Convention–in fact, we’ll be
living it uP at the beautiful Marriott
Tulsa Southern hills!  Located in South
Tulsa, minutes away from river Spirit
Casino, fine dining and great shopping
areas, our host hotel offers the perfect

venue for our business and
pleasure with fine

accommodations, great
dining and the top
rated Southern hills Spa and ross edward hair salon. and it’s convenient
to all the charms of Tulsa, whether touring the Philbrook Museum of art,

the Tulsa air and Space
Museum or wilder attractions
such as the Tulsa Zoo and the
Oklahoma aquarium.
MAKE YOUR HOTEL
RESERVATIONS NOW –
CALL 1-866-530-3760!

Specify that you are with the heartland
district Civitans and that want to
reserve a room
with the $89.00
convention
rate, up to two
persons per
room. This rate
will be extend-
ed 3 days prior
and 3 days post
convention if you want to say longer. 
CONVENTION REGISTRATION
FORM ON PAGE 2.
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Specify that you are with the heartland district Civitans and that want to reserve a room with the $89.00 convention rate.  This
is for up to two persons per room.  The room tax is 16.017%, making the total rate per night to be $103.26.  The current stan-
dard room rate is $189, so this is a great deal! Parking is free.  This rate will be extended 3 days prior and 3 days post convention
if you want to say longer. Our block of rooms will be released on July 15, so don’t procrastinate and be sorry!

1st delegate’s name____________________________________________Club name_________________________ 
i will be a club voting delegate.   This will be my 1st time to attend a district Convention.
i am a past district Governor.  (if yes, which district)_________________________________________________
i am my club’s President       2010-2011      2011-2012

e-mail address________________________________________________Phone #__________________________

2nd delegate’s name______________________________Club name______________________________________ 
i will be a club voting delegate.   This will be my 1st time to attend a district Convention.

i am a past district Governor.  (if yes, which district)_________________________________________________
i am my club’s President       2010-2011      2011-2012

e-mail address________________________________________________Phone #__________________________

Guest’s name______________________________________________relationship to delegate__________________

Please list any special dietary restrictions______________________________________________________________
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

earlY bird discounted registration Fee iF received bY JulY 1, 2011

Early Bird Reg. Fee @ $92.50*   =     $______.____

Regular Reg. Fee @ $102.50*     =        $______.____
*Registration includes Saturday breakfast, lunch, & banquet.  
Optional events Friday Noon Leadership Luncheon @ $25.00  = $______.____

Friday Evening Host Event @ $5.00  = $______.____

Guest Options Saturday Lunch only @ $17.50    = $______.____

Saturday Dinner only @ $38.00   = $______.____
Total Enclosed  $______.____

no registrations Will be accePted aFter JulY 15, Period!  

Make checks payable to:  heartland district of Civitan international.
Mail to: harold L. Connell, Meeting Coordinator, 6202 e. 12th St. n. Wichita, KS 67208-2617

For more information, email: brookiowa@aol.com or 316-204-6202
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

For office use only:    Date Received___________   Check #___________
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AUGUST 5-7, 2011
M A R R I O T T  T U L S A
S O U T H E R N  H I L L S
1902 E. 71ST STREET, TULSA, OK

r e g i s t r a t i o n  F o r M

Friday’S LunCh will consist of grilled
marinated chicken breast with apple-
wood bacon, avocado, greens and toma-
toes, muenster cheese and pesto aioli on
sourdough bread; served with home-
made chips, cookies, brownies, and a
drink.
SaTurday’S LunCh will consist of choice
of turkey, ham, or roast beef on fresh
Tuscan bread stacked with lettuce,
tomato and Swiss cheese; served with
homemade chips, cookies, brownies,
and a drink.
SaTurday’S banQueT will consist of a 
9 oz. grilled center cut sirloin steak,
served with a light cabernet clemi, garlic
mashed potatoes and French beans;
plus a salad, dessert, and drinks.

Make Your Hotel reservations
noW bY calling 1-866-530-3760! 



2010-2011 HEARTLAND DISTRICT OFFICERS & STAFF
h e a r T L a n d   b O a r d   O F   d i r e C T O r S            

Governor Kenneth e. (Ken) ellis kema1981@sbcglobal.net

Governor-elect Jo West Taylor jojack@cablelynx.com

area 1 director Kathy eck momeck62@gmail.com

area 2 director Sharon Conley lrl9@juno.com

area 3 director Teresia Cunningham teresia@agentsinsurance.net

area 4 director betsy barnes betsy.barnes@att.net

area 5/6 director Lisa dail ldail@hotmail.com

area 7 director david dempsey dempsey@cablelynx.com

Certified Club  Jack Fournier fournierhome@sbcglobal.net
builder director

immediate Past Gov debbie bruce-Juhlke heartlandgovernor5
@yahoo.com

h e a r T L a n d   d i S T r i C T   S T a F F

Secretary Jeannetta edwards* nmvision@yahoo.com

Treasurer Connie black* heartlandtreas@sbcglobal.net

Chaplain ron Matthews rmattbear@aol.com

Judge advocate elwin Cabbage* efc@martindell-law.com

Sergeant-at-arms abe davenport  

Meetings/Conventions harold L. Connell brookiowa@aol.com

Public relations Keith dover kdover@spp.org

Leadership development/ dale dereign dale.dereign@cox.net
Club education  

directory Jeannetta edwards nmvision@yahoo.com

Long range Planning russ Cole rd.cole@prodigy.net

Junior Civitan Chair Vivian dail vdail611@gmail.com

Junior Civitan Governor Lindsey Garland garlandllrch@gmail.com

Campus Civitan dr diane Potts dpotts@tulsacc.edu

Training Coord. Stewart Field sfieldesq@aol.com

awards Joe Lolli jl7707@sbcglobal.net

Fundraising Fred norman fred@airetechcorp.com

Candy Coin  harold L. Connell brookiowa@aol.com
& Candy boxes

Club building Joyce Walton jwalton@focusbank.com

Growth & retention Lowell French lfrench@suddenlink.net

Presidents Council debbie bruce-Juhlke immediatepastgovernor
/Foundation @yahoo.com

Webmaster/newsletter david Overton david@overtondesign.net

r e G i O n   d i r e C T O r   &  F i e L d   r e P r e S e n T a T i V e

region 7 director Fred norman fred@airetechcorp.com

* non-voting ex-officio members of the heartland district board
** Voting Members of the heartland district board of directors

Planning Ahead 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS For  Thi rd Quarter  2010-2011

J U N E  
1 Junior Civitan chair appointed to serve July 1 – June

30 (Junior Civitan year)
1 all officer elections should be complete
15 report of officers for 2011-2012 due to Civitan int’l

and to Governor-elect
23-26 Junior Civitan international Convention,

birmingham, aL
20 3rd Quarter district newsletter deadline

J U L Y  

1 deadline to submit awards nominations to awards
Chair

1 deadline to report officers for 2011-2012
6-9 Civitan international Convention

Sheraton new Orleans hotel, new Orleans, La
15 agenda items for august district Convention board

Meeting due to Governor
A U G U S T  

5-7 heartland district Convention
Tulsa Marriott Southern hills, Tulsa, OK
area director international report due for final
quarter

20 4th Quarter district newsletter deadline
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HEARTLAND
EXPRESS is the
newsletter for the
heartland district of
Civitan international. it is

published quarterly for
sharing news, activities,

events and other items of interest
for all the Civitan Clubs of the
heartland district. it is also hoped
that it may serve as a tool for
showing non-Civitans and
prospective members what it is to

be a Civitan. Past issues are also available for download online
in PdF format at
http://www.civitan.org/~heartland/newsletter.html
Please e-mail articles and photos for publication to 
david Overton, david@overtondesign.net or by mail* to
david Overton, 3616 regent drive, dallas, Texas 75229

PUBLICATION DEADLINES
Fourth Quarter issue June 20, 2011

*Regrettably photos submitted by mail cannot be returned, so
please be sure to send duplicates. No negatives, please.

david@overtondesign.net 
http://www.civitan.org/~heartland/newsletter.html 
http://www.civitan.org/~heartland/newsletter.html 


A  M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E  G O V E R N O R
as we have now passed the half way mark in our year for Civitan, we need to be looking forward to the

next five months.  We all know that we have officer elections which need to be completed with the infor-
mation forwarded to the appropriate offices, training has to be scheduled and completed in order for your
clubs to be certified, and every club needs to be working toward honor Club status.

There have been several new Junior Civitan clubs and one Campus club built this Civitan year, but we
are still awaiting news of our first new senior club in the district.  Word has been received that the Topeka
club in Kansas is working to charter a new club in their area shortly, but no other club has indicated their
work toward a new club.  Please consider being a sponsoring club and build a new club in your area!

i encourage all of you to support our current Governor-elect, Jo West Taylor as she works to set up her
leadership team for next year.  [See proposed leadership team below.] if you are approached to assist her as
a member of her team, please consider accepting that challenge and becoming a real asset to the district.
We are also looking for qualified personnel to become the area 2, area 4, and area 5/6 directors.  if inter-
ested, please contact our immediate Past Governor debbie bruce-Juhlke to let her know.  elections will

be held during our district Convention  august 5-7 at the Marriott Southern hills hotel in Tulsa, Oklahoma.  registrations will start very
shortly.  hope to see all of you there.

Plans are being made to have a souvenir commemorative coin for the district minted for this Civitan year which will be provided to all
who attend the convention.  extra coins will be available for sale during the convention for those who wish extra ones and for those unable
to attend who desire a coin.  if approved for distribution, information on the appearance, cost, of the commemorative coin, etc will be for-
warded to all clubs.

i again would like to thank all you Civitans who work so diligently to make life more meaningful for those around you.  it is of course
the premise of Civitan to help those less fortunate than ourselves.  Keep up the good work.

Ken Ellis
2010-2011 Governor, Civitan Heartland District

C i V i T a n  d e V e L O P M e n T  T e a M  
• new Club building Chair      

debbie Juhlke heartlandgovernor5@yahoo.com
• existing Club Growth Chairs   

Lowell French  lfrench@suddenlink.net 
existing Club retention Chairs Sharon Conley lrl9@juno.com

• area directors to be determined
• Training Coordinator   debbie Juhlke 

• Meeting and Friday activities Coordinator               
John hoefl john.p.hoefl@ampf.com

• Secretary
Jeannetta edwards nmvision@yahoo.com 

• Treasurer
Connie black connie@spacity.com 
heartlandtreas@sbcglobal.net

L e a d e r S h i P  T e a M
• newsletter editor 

david Overton david@overtondesign.net
• Public relations Coordinator 

Keith dover kdover@spp.org
• Candy/Coin box Chair

betsy barnes betsy.barnes@att.net 
• Fruit Cake Chair 

Joyce Walton jwalton@focusbank.com
• Junior Civitan Chair

Vivian dail vdail611@gmail.com
• Campus Civitan Chair 

diane Potts dpotts@tulsacc.edu
• Foundation Liaison (immediate Past Governor) 

Ken ellis kema1981@sbcglobal.net
• Fund raising

Fred norman fred@airetechcorp.com 

• district awards
rita blackwood rwcrua918@aol.com

• Judge advocate
Jack Fournier jfournier@summiotbankdirect.com

• Club Leadership and education
CW and Virginia Miller step_ahead@suddenlink.net

• Chaplain
Jack Truesdell jtruesdell150@comcast.net

• Sergeant-at-arms
Lowell French lfrench@suddenlink.net

• Policy and Procedure review/Long range Plan
Jack Truesdell jtruesdell150@cp,cast.net

• district directory
Karla Fournier fournierhome@sbcglobal.net

• audit review
Jeanne hanson jhanson@bfhwcpa.com 
jhc@juno.com

P R O P O S E D  L E A D E R S H I P  T E A M  2 0 1 1 - 2 0 1 2
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TULSA COMMUNITY COLLEGE CAMPUS CIVITAN CLUB
Charter number 3972, Charter date april 30, 2011

Sponsored by the Owasso Civitan Club. Club builders are 
diane Potts, Susan Teague and Shirley Stone.

STILL ROCKIN’ YOUR HONOR
immediate Past Governor debbie Juhlke is proud to announce that for
the 2009-10 year, the heartland district had 7 honor Clubs, 2 honor
Club of excellence and 5 honor Club of distinction. These outstanding
clubs will be recognized at the district convention for having rOCKed
their Community and all of Civitan.

FOUR OF A KIND WIN!
Heartland Clubs Win in Four Categories of 

the 2009-2010 Competitive Awards
The heartland district garnered four Competitive international
awards for the 2009-2010 Civitan year. The winning clubs will be
honored during the awards and recognitions Luncheon on
Thursday, July 7, 2011 at the Civitan international Convention in
new Orleans (see back page for more information on the conven-
tion). and the winners are 

Outstanding new Club north Little rock
Outstanding awareness Project Little rock
Outstanding Service to north Little rock
Persons with disabilities
Outstanding Club newsletter Little rock

Civitan Club of Topeka Honors Jr Civitan
Club Shawnee Heights High School Seniors

On april 28, 2011, the seniors from the Shawnee heights Jr Civitan
Club were honored, at the Civitan Club of Topeka’s noon luncheon.
each senior was presented with a Community Service award for their
involvement in supporting special needs students and citizens in the
Topeka area. also attending the luncheon was the Jr Civitan Club’s
sponsor, dr. renee dexter, school psychologist and cheerleader coach.

The Shawnee heights Jr Civitan Club has about 40 members and is
involved in several activities and projects. One unique yearly project is
having a simulation seminar on the challenges disabled people have
on a daily basis. during the seminar the club members simulate many
different types of disability. This helps club members understand and
appreciate the challenges of special needs citizens.

another unique project was, using the money they earned from var-
ious projects, to provide a limousine to transport students from their
school to a Prom for special needs students. 

The Jr Civitan Club also was involved in Special Olympics bowling
and raising around $2,000 during the Polar Plunge fundraiser which
helps special needs citizens at Topeka’s Sheltered Living.

At top: Jr Civitan Club’s Co-Presidents Dylan Allen (left) and Cody
Lawson (right) addressing the Civitan Club of Topeka’s membership
at the awards luncheon. Below: The seniors who attended the lunch-
eon. From left to right are Dylan Allen, Cody Lawson, Kortney Sleep,
& Erin White.
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Announcing Our
Newest Club

Honor Clubs:
Cabot AR
Hope AR
Metro Tulsa Inc  OK
Searcy AR
West Little Rock  AR
White River Valley 

Batesville AR
Wichita KS

Honor Clubs of Excellence:
Jefferson County Pine Bluff AR 
North Little Rock AR

Honor Clubs of Distinction:
Bootheel Ladies Hayti MO
El Dorado Inc AR
Heart of the Rock 

Round Rock TX
Hot Springs AR
Paragould Inc AR



A WORD FROM THE PR CHAIR
OF PROCLAMATIONS AND COINS 

if you haven’t already done so, check out
the many wonderful official proclamations
of Civitan awareness by states and munic-
ipalities–even one from former hot
Springs Junior Civitan, President bill
Clinton:  Civitan awareness 

and don’t forget the commemorative
coins we are planning to have struck for
this year’s convention. These high-quality
coins feature the Civitan logo in deep
emboss on the front and on the obverse
show the district’s 
“Pay it Forward” logo 
in full color. They 
are to be distributed 
to all attendees, but 
will also be available 
to those unable 
to attend for a modest price.

OF COINS AND CANDY
Candy Boxes Report
23 clubs participating to date this year
Total gross amount $11,356.07
($233.30 increase over this time last year)
LeadinG CLubS
Civitan Club of Wichita (KS) $2,609.41
el dorado (ar) $1,372.70
houston Clear Lake $1,136.00
Candy Boxes Report
14 clubs participating thus far this year
Total gross funds $2,482.24
(169.6% increase over this time last year)
LeadinG CLubS
Civitan Club of Wichita $694.29
bartlesvile uptown Civitan Club $523.13

Special congratulations to  the Owasso Civitan Club for submitting
funds the second month in a row since they started.  This is the way it is
done, sending funds in every month, even if it appears to be small.

Candy Box Project Needs Your Help
Civitan international Candy box Manager debra Smith has had to issue
"nasty grams" to some of our clubs who are failing to comply with the
Candy box agreement. Some of the clubs, including several in our dis-
trict, are making candy purchases with the Sam's Club credit card pro-
vided by Civitan international, but are not turning in funds on a
monthly basis as required–in a few cases, they are not sending in any
money at all.  Currently, less than 45% of the 22 clubs that have remit-
ted some monies are doing so monthly. The big problem is clubs who
only send in funds when they build up to $100 to $200.  if you want to
know if your club falls into this category, ask your Club President,
Candy box Chair, and Treasurer how they handle this.

The Corpus Christi Civitan Club has lost two Special People. 
IMOGENE BAKER
November 28, 1918-January 25, 2011
imogene baker passed away at the age of 92. She
was the wife of Founding Member Coley baker.
imogene was born on the family farm in Florence,
Texas, where she and her 7 siblings worked along-
side their parents planting crops, picking cotton

and tending the livestock. in 1942, she married Coley baker who
had joined the army air Corps. after his discharge in 1945, they
located in austin, Texas, where was a member of the austin Civitan
Club before they moved to Corpus Christi and started building a
club there which Chartered on december 5. 1953. imogene
belonged to the Ladies of Civitan Club. 

They opened the highly successful roosevelt-baker Photo Co. her
skill at photo restoration was recognized throughout the united
States. after Coley passed away in 2000, imogene continued to oper-
ate the business until failing health caused her to retire and close the
business in december 2007.

imogene is survived by one daughter, one son, a sister and a broth-
er and five grand children and five great-grandchildren. The Corpus
Civitans are grateful to imogene and Coley for their legacy in
Civitan.

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

REV. ERNEST F. BENNETT
August 21, 1921-February 12, 2011
reverend ernest bennett was nicknamed a mod-
ern day Matthew, for working as a city tax apprais-
er while serving as chaplain of the Corpus Christi
club for over 30 years. e.F., as he was known, was
pastor of at least six churches during his life, a

columnist for the Corpus Christi Caller-Times, a community leader
and a chaplain for the police department. before entering the min-
istry, he served in WWii and was a professional saxophonist.

he was influential and inspiration to the city council and school
board. bennett's most lasting legacy may be in education; he taught
in robstown and West Oso and served as educational director for the
local naaCP. bennett's name is on the cornerstone of the education
building at Mount Pilgrim baptist Church in refugio. 

his name is also on a scholarship fund administered by the
Coastal bend Community Foundation, which bennett established
with proceeds from the sale of his book, "Character Counts: do you
agree?" his columns always ended with the same three words, part
admonition, part challenge, always an invitation to learning: "do
you agree?"

bennett's life was celebrated in a memorial service with over 400
in attendance, including an honor guard from the Corpus Christi
Police department and the american Legion who gave a gun salute.
he was further honored by a resolution in the Texas Senate. he is
survived by wife of 48 years, ikoza Marie, two sons, 23 grandchil-
dren and many great-grand children, nieces, nephews, and
cousins. (i’d say that was a life well lived-do you agree?)

GONE BUT NEVER TO BE FORGOTTEN
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Keith Dover
Public Relations Chairman
Heartland District Civitan

http://www.civitan.org/heartland/civitanawareness.htm


The Siloam Springs (ar)  Civitan Club deserves a great big
ThanK yOu for their efforts and accomplishments while serving as
the host club of the district-Wide Meeting held april 1, 2, & 3 in West
Siloam Spring.  They staffed the registration desk, provided “goodie”
bags with some real
“goodies” such as a can of
shoestring potatoes
processed at the local
allen Cannery.  They also
served some great food in
the hospitality room on
Friday and Saturday
evenings following the
days’ activities.   They set
the tone of the meeting
by producing “The not-
So newly Wed” game
which was emceed by the
Mayor of Siloam

Springs.   The 60 plus delegates who
arrived in time for the Friday night game
show were thoroughly entertained and
learned some new things about the five
Civitan couples who were the contestants.

The following morning, following a buffet breakfast, our tradition-
al Parade of Club banners took place under the direction of the Sgt.-
at-arms, abe davenport, member of the yes We Can Civitan
Club.  Governor Ken ellis then officially opened the  general
session.   The delegates were then introduced to the West Siloam
Springs, OK Mayor, elaine Carr, who presented a proclamation from
the  City of West Siloam Springs.  also during the session, the
Governor presented an overview of the district, followed with
remarks by Gov.-elect, Jo West Taylor.

a video presentation about  the upcoming Civitan international
Convention to be held July 6-9 in new Orleans was shared with the

delegates.  immediate Past-Gov. debbie Juhlke encouraged potential
candidates for the positions of Gov.-elect and area directors for
areas 2 & 4 to gather their endorsements and proper registration
with the district Secretary for the elections to be held during the

annual convention to be held  in Tulsa
august 5-7.  district board Member Jack
Fournier presented an inspiring challenge
to members  to go home and share
Civitan with others to increase growth in
their local clubs.

The morning session also included
clubs providing reports on their activities
during the current Civitan year.  district
Secretary Jeannetta edwards also provid-
ed a workshop on the computer basics for
reporting club officers to the district and
international.

Following the lunch break, delegates
reported to various locations where area
Meetings were then conducted by the
respective area directors or their repre-
sentatives. door prizes were awarded to
many of the attendees throughout the
weekend. 

during the banquet Saturday evening
delegates were treated to an interesting
life story of  Mayor of Siloam Springs,

david allen, who present-
ed the heartland
district with a proclama-
tion from the city.   The
meeting was concluded
on Sunday morning with
a memorial service for
heartland Civitans who
have died during the past
six months.      

Given that 84 persons
were registered, one

could say that having a spring meeting after a two year absence was
well received.   another indicator is the fact that less than 12% in
attendance were there because of required responsibilities such as
board members or other meeting responsibilities for the weekend. 

Twenty-nine of the thirty-nine (74.4%) of the clubs in the
heartland district were represented by one or more attendees,
including a representative from one of the newest clubs, Maumelle,
which was chartered during the 4th quarter of last year.  even more
impressive, we had a charter member of the brand new campus club,
The Tulsa Community College Virtual Campus Club, which had not
even officially chartered at the time of the meeting.  (See more
Meeting Photos on next page.)

SPRING DISTRICT-WIDE MEETING WELL RECEIVED
BY HAROLD L.  CONNELL,  Meetings & Conventions Chair,  2010-2011

H E A R T L A N D E X P R E S S • T h i r d  Q u a r t e r  2 0 1 1 7

Above: (L) Emcee David Allen
(Mayor of Siloam Springs) and (R)
one of the judges, Jerry Cavness
(Siloam Springs Club member)
during The Not So Newly-wed
Game • At Left: Several of the con-
testants.

Jack Fournier
(West & North

Little Rock Clubs)
reporting during

general session



Topeka delegates planning
their strategy for the day.

Jack Fournier (West & North
Little Rock Clubs) reporting
during general session

Immed. Past Gov. Debbie Juhlke (L) presenting Delsa Adams
with Certified Club Building Certificate for helping to build
the Maumelle Club. Betsy Barnes standing to the right is
another of the Maumelle Club Builders.

Delegates during general session

Asst. Sgt.-at-Arms, David
Eck, pitching the values of
the Fine Insurance Policy
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SPRING DISTRICT-WIDE MEETING

Diane Potts (Owasso Club) receives her
membership pin to the President’s Council
from Debbie Julhke

Ron Matthews (Uptown Bartlesville
Club) in yellow shirt and other gen-
eral meeting attendees



Wichita’s Foodie
Fundraising

Pays Off
The Wichita Club

is just raking in the
dough with their

food-related fundraising.
Their Fall and Spring Fruit

Sales netted the club a total of
$2,593.  They also held a

Sausage  with biscuit & Gravy
breakfast jointly with the downtown Senior Center which provided
both organizations with approximately $500 each.  Then there’s their
Chili Feed to benefit one of the local Special Olympics teams. although
profits were lower than anticipated, the event provided the team with a
grant of $700 to help offset a portion of their expenses incurred when
traveling outside the area for various events.

Plus they continue to deliver food commodities to two low-income
housing units once a month in cooperation with the Salvation army.

Half a Century
Holmes

On January 30, 2011
the Corpus Christi
Civitan Club presented
Lloyd holmes with a 
50 year Civitan
Membership plaque and
made him a Fellow in
the Civitan international
research Center, pre-
senting that Plaque as
well. Lloyd is also holder
of the club honor Key
and the district honor
Key. The Corpus club
can be proud to count
such a dedicated Civitan
as one of their own.

Little Rock Civitans Root, Root, Root for the Home Team 
recent 60-degree temperatures provided an absolutely perfect setting for members of the Little rock Civitan Club as they enjoyed a “night-at-

the-park” at the arkansas Travelers baseball Game. There was plenty of good ballpark food as well as entertainment for everyone. 
The Travelers experienced a loss to Tulsa 10-8 even after a late rally and big cheers of support  as Tom and Judy

adam “lifted their voices loud and long.” Tom and Judy’s son, Tommy, is the in-Game entertainment/iT Guru,
and he even had the Little
rock Civitan Club informa-
tion posted on the Travelers
electronic scoreboard through-
out the evening! 

The team is part of the
Texas League, the double-a
affiliate of the Los angeles
angels of the anaheim Major
League club. named the Little
rock Travelers at the team’s
inception in 1895 (from an

old folk song, The arkansas Traveler) since 2007 the Travelers
have played at dickey-Stephens Park in north Little rock. as
of this writing their
record this year is 19-20.

Special thanks go out
to social chairman Lisa
harney for a great
evening of Civitan fel-
lowship and america’s
pastime.

(Photos by Keith Dover)
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Paragould 
Prepares a Good
Lunch for Special
Olympians
The Paragould Civitans turned
out for their local Special
Olympics on a beautiful sunny
day to make sure that the special
athletes were well fed for their
special day. although attendance
was down slightly for this year,
there were still hundreds of hun-
gry people and kids to be served
and as usual, the Paragould Club
members did a fantastic job of
preparing and distributing
lunches for the participants,
coaches and volunteers – every-
thing went very smoothly.
big thanks to Mcdonald's and
dan Quinn for donating ham-
burgers, david Kellums with 7-
up/rC for providing drinks, ben
Trout for the Wonder bread and
Josh agee from Little debbie for
the dessert cakes.

Starlight Club Puts Civitas
Into Practice
as Civitans, most of us know our name is derived from the latin word,
civitas, meaning citizenship. On March 31st, the Starlight Civitans
showed their citizenship, hosting a public forum for the runoff election
between two candidates for the
broken arrow School board,
Zone 1.  neither of the
candidates, Steve allen
and richard Parker,
received the requi-
site 50% majority
necessary to win
the election, so a
runoff was manda-
tory. The club was
asked to moderate
and facilitate the pub-
lic’s attendance and par-
ticipation at the Park Lane
elementary School.
Part of Starlight’s mission is to be a
“partner in education,” so this was right up their alley. it’s good to
remember that, as Thomas Jefferson said, an informed electorate is
essential to a democracy. Participating in such grass roots level democ-
racy is what keeps our freedoms intact. Thanks Starlight.

Special Service for the Special Olympics 
eight bartlesville uptown Civitan club members and two rSu
Campus Civitan club members gathered at bulldogger Stadium in
dewey on april 9 at 9:00 o‘clock to assist with the annual Special
Olympics. The day was beautiful, as
hundreds of participants from all
around Green Country gathered 
to demonstrate their skills in the soft-
ball toss, the 50-meter walk, the 
50-meter wheelchair race, the stand-

ing broad jump,
and many other
special events. 

Civitans staffed
an awards table,
and acted as hug-
gers, encouragers,
ribbon-pinners, and
other tasks as need-
ed. it was a fantastic

experience both for the participants
and for each person who assisted.
Thanks to eugene Carney, remona
Colson, Ken and Mary ellis, Frank
Longley, ron Matthews, bob Shell, and
Terry Spears form the bartlesville club
and to Jessica Crabtree and Terry
Woods from the rSu club. 

A Vintage Club
DALLAS TOWN NORTH 
CIVITAN CLUB
CELEBRATES 90TH YEAR

in February 1921, dallas Town
north Civitan Club became the
14th club ever chartered in the
history of the Civitan movement. 

ninety years later, they still
meet to identify community
needs and plan activities to
address those needs. in addition,
they plan frequent club activities
with no purpose other than hav-
ing a good time – in other words,
they play just as hard as they
work. 

a wine-tasting dinner is in the
works to commemorate their
90th anniversary.
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Arkansas Civitans Leap 
at the Chance to Serve
arkansas Civitans carried the torch again this year
in support of the annual Special Olympics Summer
Games held at harding university in Searcy,
arkansas. Volunteers from the bryant, Cabot, hot
Springs, Jonesboro, Little rock, Maumelle, north
Little rock, Searcy, West Little rock, and White river
Valley Civitan Clubs all participated with “hands-on”
at this year’s three-day Summer Games event, May
26-28. arkansas Civitans have been sponsors of this
event annually since the mid-1980s when they
began the “Our Fair Share” program. This program
began when the Civitan clubs in arkansas joined
together to purchase the medals for the Summer
Games with each club contributing a pro-rata por-
tion toward the medals based on each club’s mem-
bership. in the 1970s, Civitan volunteers also pre-
sented the medals to the athletes; but with the
growth of the Law enforcement Torch run, this duty
was passed on to them, where the athletes can see
men and women in uniform presenting the medals.
Photos By Keith Dover
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s h e r a t o n n e w o r l e a n s h o t e l
Located right next to the historic French
Quarter, in the luxurious Sheraton New
Orleans Hotel, the 2011 convention will
be within walking distance of all the 
historic landmarks, amazing restaurants
and exciting nightlife that is The Big Easy!

C O N T A C T  M A R Y  L U C K  A T  
1-800-CIVITAN, ext. 121
or email maryluck@civitan.org

Time’s Running Out! Sign Up Today for the


